Minutes of Portishead Medical Group Patient Group Meeting

Tuesday 16th December 2014
1. Welcome and apologies

Kath thanked everyone for coming.
2. Matters arising from the last meeting on 30th September 2014
· Kath apologised that the pictures of our GPs are still not available in the waiting room. Plans are in place to get photos of all the doctors.
· The idea mentioned in our last meeting to host a group for lonely older people in the surgery has been put on ice as the person who planned to do this is now unable to.

· Before the next information evening a few members of the group will get together to consider what additional questions we would like to ask patients. Kath to arrange a meeting in January.

· Availability of patient medical records online. The practice has now made this facility available (it is possible to see medications, test results, immunisations and allergies). This is only available to patients who can log in to the ‘Patient Access’ system and needs to be requested/set up on an individual basis. We have added instructions to the home page of our website to advise patients how to request this.
· Can the check in screen be used to invite people to join our patient group? Kath has looked and it is possible (although perhaps not a very obvious message). The group would like this to be added so Kath will do so.

· A box near reception for patient to hand in letters or paperwork to avoid queues: Kath had concerns about where this could be located. It was agreed that a box will be put in the foyer.
3. Review Patient Information Evening on 21st October 2014
A summary of responses and comments from patients had been circulated prior to the meeting and this was discussed.
Comments from the discussion included:

· The responses are encouraging. It was a successful evening.

· Sensitively and well handled.

· It’s nice to see that so many women came

· Suggestions from patients were good

· Circulating leaflets before the event worked well. In general the advertising was effective and we will use the same techniques again.
· The height of the screen was too low for people to see from the back. 

· Holding the evening on the same day as an evening surgery caused noise at the back of the room and was also difficult for reception staff. In future we will choose a different day (avoiding Tuesday or Wednesday).

· An article on how our system works regarding test results to be included in the next newsletter.

· How non-attendances at appointments can be reduced. Our rate compares well to other practices. Sending text reminders is very effective.

· Links on the website to other local health sites such as Portishead information and Walk 4 life. (Any suggestions would be gratefully received).

· It was agreed that the check in screen should be altered to show the number of patients waiting.

4. Plan Next Patient Information Evening – February 2015
Dr Owen expressed the desire to be guided by the group in deciding the topic for the next information evening. It was agreed that it would be nice to attract a younger audience and that we will be approaching spring.
A number of topics were suggested (allergies, womens health, dementia, looking after yourself in the summer). It was agreed that the topic for the February 2015 event will be allergies (including eczema, asthma and hay fever).
The date for the next evening was agreed as Monday 23rd February 2015.

5. Hot Topics
· Friends and Family Test (FFT)

We are now collecting feedback from patients. Kath reported a conversation with JV that the posters provided are not very clear and we need to design our own so that they are more obvious.

So far overall feedback has been very positive.

· Feedback from patients – Oct and Nov 2014

Kath circulated a summary of (anonymised) feedback received from patients during October and November 2014. A copy is attached.

It was noted that the number of compliments outweighs the number of complaints but that we will focus on the complaints as they will bring opportunities to improve.

DG asked a question regarding changing the quantity of medicines to get tablets back in synch. Dr Owen replied that this is the responsibility of the GP as it needs to be overwritten on the paper script. 


Actions agreed:
· The number of patients waiting will be added to the check in screen

· The practice to continue work to minimise waiting times where possible

· Additional admin staff are being recruited to allow a rota change which we hope will reduce prescription errors.

· We can’t move the blood pressure machine as we have no spare rooms. However a screen has been purchased for the waiting room to provide a bit more privacy.

· A choice of chemists will be added to the right hand side of the prescription. This has been lost following the change in clinical system.

Any Other Business   

· Dr Owen advised that 38 Degrees would like to arrange a hustings in two North Somerset constituencies. The aim will be to ask the candidates their views on the future of the NHS and the crisis facing general practice. A practice in Clevedon has been approached, as have we. It was agreed that the Practice and the Patient Group would be willing to support a hustings with Dr Fox and others. Dr Owen will pass this message back to 38 Degrees.
· It has been suggested that a large TV screen in the waiting room would be a good way to provide information about the practice. Dr Owen explained that we used to have a screen but these systems are generally hosted by a third party company and the one that hosted ours (funded by the PCT) went out of business. We therefore have a choice of finding the money to buy in a new service or to purchase a TV, computer and the software and do it ourselves. This can be very time consuming and at the moment we feel that we would struggle to find either the money for a hosted service or the time to do it ourselves. It was agreed by the group that this can be treated as a lower priority on our wish list.

· RS asked whether the Practice is aware of plans for Portishead Porters transport bookings to be done by the CCG. Kath replied that we have been contacted by the CCG as they are taking over the booking of ambulance transport. As patients in Portishead are also able to request transport from the Porters they are wondering whether they could book that too, but no decision will be made until a meeting has taken place with the Portishead Porters in January.
· BR raised the issue of over medication for OAPs following a recent press article. He suggested that the Practice could consider tests for patients who are taking high levels of medication and are a certain age. Kath will take this to the Partners for discussion.
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